Augubt 8’ 1942.

Mr, Michael D, Fanning,
~ Campaign Manager, ‘
Will Rogers, Jdr., for Congress Committee,
427 N, Canon Drive,
Beverly Hills, Qalif.

Dear #r, Fanning:

Your letter of August 7th re-
ceived, meanwhile I recelved a letter from Mrs,
Rogers returning the check for $250,00 which was
made direct to hers I am changing the check and
making it out to you as suggested.

) I am glad to know that Mr, Sinclair
and ¥r, Cantor gave you checks and I am sorry that
Frank Phillips sent nothing but his regrets,

With best wishes for a successful
campaign, I remain

Sincerely,

AGC KD



